
SAN DIEGO UNIFIED PORT DISTRICT 

MEMORANDUM 

Date: May 30, 2019 

To: Board of Port Commissioners 

Via: Ernesto Medina 
Chief Engineer 
Engineering - Construction 
emedina@portofsandiego.org 

Wileen C. Manaois 
Director, Development Services 
wmanaois@portofsandiego.org 

From: Charlene Dennis 
Engineering Manager 
Engineering - Construction 
cdennis@portofsandiego.org 

Subject: Update on Sand Replenishment at Kellogg Beach 

In response to questions received at the FY 2020 Budget workshop, this memorandum 
has been prepared to summarize the District’s obligation to replenish sand at Kellogg 
Beach (Attachment A) and presents an update on the current project and the long-term 
maintenance outlook. 

Why the District is replenishing Sand at Kellogg Beach 

The shoreline in the La Playa area of Point Loma has experienced a long history of 
coastal, sand and sediment projects going back prior to 1980. In order to control 
excessive shoreline erosion and preserve the existing public beach commonly referred 
to as “Kellogg Beach,” the California Department of Boating and Waterways (CA 
DBAW) funded half of the cost, not to exceed $75,000, to construct a 350-foot rock 
groin diagonally to the shoreline, along with the placement of sand and rock off the foot 
of Kellogg Street. This grant funding was authorized by the passage of Assembly Bill 
3103 (AB3103) in September of 1978 (Attachment B). As a condition of receiving the 
funding, AB3103 requires the District to “assume responsibility thereafter for the 
operation and maintenance of Kellogg Beach, including future sand replenishment.” 
There is no time limit of this condition. On April 17, 1979, the District and CA DBAW 
entered into an agreement (Grant Agreement) for the District to receive the grant 
funding (Attachment C). In the Grant Agreement, consistent with AB3103, the “District 
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agrees to assume responsibility for operation and maintenance of the subject beach, 
including future sand replenishment” (see Attachment C, paragraph 14.) 
 
The rock groin and sand placement project was analyzed in an Environmental Impact 
Report (EIR) for the La Playa Beach Restoration (Clerk’s Document No. 12179) 
prepared in accordance with the California Environmental Quality Act. The project 
included a replenishment/redistribution program that would involve removal of 
accumulated sand from northerly segments of the shoreline and the addition of sand to 
the eroded portions. The redistribution program would involve at most the transport of 
approximately 2,000 cubic yards of sand during each replenishment effort.  
 
As required by AB3103 and the Grant Agreement, by Board Resolution No. 79-196 
(Attachment D), the District agreed to assume responsibility for operation and 
maintenance of the beach, including future sand replenishment. In July 1979, the 
California Coastal Commission authorized issuance of a coastal development permit for 
the rock groin and sand placement project (Control No. F8249). 
 
Following completion of the original project in 1980, the District subsequently completed 
sand replenishment projects regularly between 1984 and 2009. Following 2009, 
concerns were raised regarding deposition of migrated sand and sediment from Kellogg 
Beach to the marina at the Southwestern Yacht Club and replenishment efforts by the 
District were suspended pending further analysis of conditions in the area.  
 
In 2016, a study was completed that evaluated alternatives for addressing erosion along 
Kellogg Beach. The study included a review of sediment transport, currents and coastal 
processes and analyzed a “permanent” alternative involving construction of new rock 
groins perpendicular to the shoreline. The rock groin alternative was not recommended 
due primarily to its higher cost and environmental challenges; instead, beach 
nourishment alternatives were preferred. A determination was made to implement a 
beach nourishment/replenishment project, and the project was included in the FY 2019 
Major Maintenance program. 
 
Status of the Current Major Maintenance Project  
 
Design of the current project was initiated on July 1, 2018 and is nearing completion. 
Approximately 2,200 cubic yards of sand are being planned for installation between 
Kellogg Street and Lawrence Street. The proposed quantity of sand for replenishment is 
based upon the topography of the shoreline in that area of the bay and the volume 
analyzed in the EIR. 
 
Permit applications to the Army Corps of Engineers and Regional Water Quality Control 
Board are currently in process. While the permits and bid documents should allow for 
installation of the project in the fall of 2019, it was determined that due to the expected 
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SDUPD No. 1582023 

occurrence of storms and higher tides during the winter months, it would be beneficial to 
schedule project construction during early spring of 2020 and prior to the start of the 
California least tern nesting season.  
 
With construction included in the FY 2020 Major Maintenance program, the project is 
being implemented as scheduled. The total estimate for FY 2020 is $250,000. This is 
lower than the $900,000 stated in the FY 2020 preliminary budget book as the original 
estimate was based on a greater volume of sand than the amount currently allowable 
under the permits. Costs will be updated following receipt of construction bids. 
 
Future Sand Replenishment Projects  
 
As required by AB3103 the District is obligated for the ongoing maintenance which 
would include as-needed sand replenishment. Future sand replenishment would be 
conducted approximately every two years, depending on site conditions, as described in 
the EIR. 
 
If you are interested in obtaining more information regarding the project or have 
questions on this memorandum, please contact Ernesto Medina at (619) 686-7229, or 
via email at emedina@portofsandiego.org, or Charlene Dennis at (619) 686-6414, or via 
email at cdennis@portofsandiego.org. 
 
Attachment(s): 
Attachment A:  Kellogg Beach and vicinity (location map) 
Attachment B: AB3103 
Attachment C: Grant Agreement with CA DBAW 
Attachment D: Board Resolution No. 79-196 
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